Reimbursement policy update – Evaluation and management codes billed with modifier 25 and minor procedures 
Cigna will require the submission of office notes with claims submitted with evaluation and management (E&M) Current Procedural Terminology (CPT®) codes 99212, 99213, 99214, and 99215 and modifier 25 when a minor procedure is billed. The effective date is based on date of service, and varies based on state-regulated notice requirements:

• Colorado, Kentucky, Ohio, and Texas: June 11 
• All other states: May 25 

The E&M line will be denied if Cigna does not receive documentation that supports that a significant and separately identifiable service was performed. Denials will include administrative appeal rights. 

Cigna will update the Modifier 25 – Significant, Separately Identifiable Evaluation and Management Service by the Same Physician on the Same Day of the Procedure or Other Service (M25) reimbursement policy to reflect this change. 

Additional information 
Affected providers will be notified by March 10. Information about this update will be included in the second quarter 2023 issue of Network News, and posted on the Cigna for Health Care Professionals website (CignaforHCP.com). 

Provider Communications Update March 1, 2023 
Reimbursement policy update – Revenue codes 270–279 billed without a procedure code 
Cigna will implement a new reimbursement policy, Revenue Code Billing Requirements (R41), to administratively deny revenue codes 270–279 when billed without a procedure code. Revenue codes 270–279 are used to bill for medical and surgical supplies and devices, including prosthetics and orthotics, pacemaker supplies, and implants. The effective date is based on date of service and varies based on state-regulated notice requirements: 

• Colorado, Kentucky, Ohio, and Texas: June 1 
• All other states: May 1 

Denials will include administrative appeal rights. 

Additional information 
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